
MINUTES OF MEETING
DANIA BEACH CITY COMMISSION

SECOND BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING

monDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2015 – 6:00 P.M.

1.
Call to Order/Roll Call
Mayor Salvino called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Present:



Mayor:



Marco A. Salvino, Sr.



Vice-Mayor:


Bobbie H. Grace



Commissioners:

Chickie Brandimarte








Walter B. Duke, III








Albert C. Jones



City Manager:


Robert Baldwin



City Attorney:


Thomas Ansbro



City Clerk:


Louise Stilson

2.
Presentation
Nicki Satterfield, Director of Finance, presented an overview of the final budget, which is attached to and incorporated into these minutes. 
Mayor Salvino confirmed we would only repave streets where there are no plans to do underground work, and that funds for Taylor Lane would not be expended until the County resolves the flooding problem. 
Commissioner Jones questioned the recreation master plan.  Finance Director Satterfield noted funds would be budgeted pending Commission approval of an actual study to be performed.  Commissioner Jones asked if there is a plan to reimburse the taxpayers for the seed money for the marina.  Finance Director Satterfield explained there may be an option to do this in the future, but we do not have the availability of funds at this point. 
Commissioner Duke noted, for the record, that he will not support paying $60,000.00 for a park study.

Commissioner Duke addressed Taylor Lane, noting it has been an ongoing process.  The businesses along the street want to clean up the whole area to make it more of a retail location.  He felt we have an opportunity to create a super-yacht district to augment our recreational boating, diving, and fishing.  
A brief discussion ensued regarding the flooding problem and the lack of cooperation from the County and FAA.
Commissioner Duke spoke of the marina, noting it is no different than any other capital project in the City, and there is no seed money due to the taxpayers.  It is an investment for the taxpayers.
Commissioner Jones suggested that the Parks & Recreation Advisory Board be put in the mix in a park study in order to make their recommendations, and take the $60,000.00 to perhaps hire someone.  He spoke of Taylor Lane, and said he supports making it a priority, and addressed Commissioner Duke’s comments about seed money for the marina.  

Vice-Mayor Grace felt we should not spend $60,000.00 for a park study.  She said the major project on Taylor Lane benefits not only Dania Beach, but also Broward County, and suggested we try to figure out how to make it a collaboration of the County and the City.  She noted we need to do more than a band-aid fix on Taylor Lane.
3.
Public Hearings

3.1

RESOLUTION #2015-104
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH, FLORIDA, AS REQUIRED BY THE CITY CHARTER AND SECTION 200.065, FLORIDA STATUTES, APPROVING THE MILLAGE RATE NECESSARY TO BE LEVIED FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2015-2016 FOR OPERATING PURPOSES; ESTABLISHING THE DEBT MILLAGE APPROVED BY THE ELECTORATE; PROVIDING FOR A PUBLIC HEARING WHEN AND WHERE OBJECTIONS MAY BE HEARD AND QUESTIONS CONCERNING THE SAME WILL BE ANSWERED; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; FURTHER, PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.
City Attorney Ansbro read the title of Resolution #2015-104.
City Attorney Ansbro announced:

The OPERATING MUNICIPAL MILLAGE will be 5.9998 MILLS

The proposed millage rate is a 6.17% increase over the rolled back rate as computed in accordance with the provisions of Section 200.065(1), Florida Statutes.


The voter-approved debt service millage rate is 0.2434 mills in accordance with the provisions of law pursuant to Chapter 200, Florida Statutes.


The City’s aggregate millage rate is 6.2432 Mills (5.9998 Mills for operating and 0.2434 Mills for debt service).

Mayor Salvino opened the Public Hearing.  
Terry Hale-Hicks, 331 SW 2nd Avenue, commented the City donation committee has done a good job; she asked them to explain why they thought the Commission should do it.
Mayor Salvino responded that there was discussion and some agreement at the budget workshop to allocate a pool of money to be divided among the five Commissioners.  After further discussion at the first budget hearing, the decision was to go back to the original way it was done, and $35,000.00 was budgeted.
City Manager Baldwin clarified that five years ago, the Commission decided donations would be determined by a staff committee, which he opposes because it becomes politicized and difficult.  Staff has been lobbied for funding and criticized for who the money was given to.  He felt it is better if this is a Commission decision; however, the Commission feels differently, and he is fine with that.  Staff will do their very best to enforce the policy. 
Commissioner Duke noted the City did not have a charitable donation policy in the past.  People used to ask for donations all year long and at meetings, which became overwhelming, so the Commission decided to take it out of their hands.  He summarized the discussion at the budget workshop, and noted he suggested splitting the funds between the Commissioners to donate at their discretion, which seemed agreeable to the Commission.  This changed at the first budget hearing, but his suggestion was just an effort to simplify the process because it has been so politically charged.  We are back to the way we were with the donation committee and the budgeted line items.
Seeing as there was no one else to speak in favor or opposition, Mayor Salvino closed the Public Hearing.

Commissioner Duke motioned to adopt Resolution #2015-104; seconded by Commissioner Jones.  The motion carried unanimously.

3.2

RESOLUTION #2015-105
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH, FLORIDA, AS REQUIRED BY THE CITY CHARTER AND SECTION 200.065, FLORIDA STATUTES, APPROVING ITS FINAL ANNUAL BUDGET FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2015-2016; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; FURTHER, PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.
City Attorney Ansbro read the title of Resolution #2015-105.

Mayor Salvino opened the Public Hearing.  Seeing as there was no one to speak in favor or opposition, he closed the Public Hearing.

Finance Director Satterfield asked for a motion to adjust the budget as outlined in the presentation.    
Commissioner Duke motioned to adjust the recommended budget to include the four amendments presented; seconded by Commissioner Jones.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Commissioner Jones motioned to adopt Resolution #2015-105; seconded by Commissioner Duke.  The motion carried unanimously.
4.
Adjournment
Mayor Salvino adjourned the meeting at 6:40 p.m.
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